
 
 

  

 

TRAVELOUGE 

AND ANALYSIS 
August 2015 

LEISURE CARE UNIVERSITY 
Here you will read about my experience during 

my Leisure Care University education in the 

United States. The text is aimed to inspire anyone 

who has an interest in the retirement business 

and wants to know more about Leisure Care 

University and what this exchange can give. 

Alexandra Rydin 
13th of October 2015 

 



 
 

 
 

Table of Contents 
 

BRIEF INTRODUCTION 1 

TRAVELOGUE 2 

16TH OF AUGUST - ARRIVING IN KENT, WASHINGTON 2 

17TH OF AUGUST - ARRIVING AT ONE EIGHTY HOME OFFICE IN SEATTLE 2 

EVENING 3 

18TH OF AUGUST - MEETINGS AT HOME OFFICE AND ARRIVING IN SPOKANE 3 

ARRIVING IN SPOKANE 3 

ARRIVING AT FAIRWINDS 4 

19TH OF AUGUST - FIRST DAY AT FAIRWINDS SPOKANE 4 

20TH OF AUGUST - ALOHA HAWAII! 5 

21ST OF AUGUST ς FRIDAY FUN AT FAIRWINDS 6 

22ND AND 23RD OF AUGUST ς WEEKEND AT FAIRWINDS 6 

24TH OF AUGUST ς GUEST SERVICES 7 

25TH OF AUGUST ς NEW EMPLOYEE ORIENTATION 7 

26TH OF AUGUST ς TWO RIVERS CASINO 8 

27TH OF AUGUST - HEALTH AND WELLNESS DEPARTMENT 8 

28TH OF AUGUST - LAST DAY AT FAIRWINDS 9 

ANALYSIS 10 

 

  



1 
 

Brief introduction 
Leisure Care is a Seattle, Washington, based company owned by One Eighty that operates 

retirement communities mainly in the United States but also in Canada, Mexico and India. 

Leisure Care is a high quality standards retirement home that focuses on giving the residents 

the most out of their lives by delivering first class services and focus on the fun and active way 

of living. They offer a variety of options which you can tailor in to your own preferences and 

needs. 
 

Every community is run by a General Manager and his or her staff. Each community work as a 

standalone business and it is the General MŀƴŀƎŜǊΩǎ Ƨƻō ǘƻ ƳŀƴŀƎŜ financials, staff and 

everything else that goes into running a successful retirement community. In this text you will 

be able to read more about the community that we had the opportunity to spend our time at, 

Fairwinds Spokane in Washington state.  

Leisure Care University was created to educate and train people in the retirement business on 

how to successfully run a retirement community. The education is based on the Leisure Care 

way and gives you the opportunity to get an insight in their business and learn by them.  

A collaboration between Leisure Care, Chalmers University of Technology, Hemsö and CLA 

Sweden have given the opportunity for students in Sweden to apply for a Leisure Care 

University scholarship. Two winners this year were able to go to the United States for two 

weeks and take part in this education, mainly to participate in their General Managers 

Training program, but also to visit the head quarter in Seattle.  
 

For 2015 it was Alexandra Rydin, student at the program Business development and 

entrepreneurship in construction at Chalmers University of Technology, and Niklas Arvidsson, 

former student at the program Business development and entrepreneurship in construction at 

Chalmers University of Technology and currently working at Hemsö, who won the scholarship. 

We spent two days at the head quarter in Seattle and then we stayed at the community 

Fairwinds Spokane for the rest of the time.  
 

This is the travelogue from our time at Leisure Care University and the aim is to give you an 

insight in what we learned and experienced during the education. Towards the end of the 

document you will be able to read my personal thoughts and hopes for the future Swedish 

retirement market. Enjoy!  
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Travelogue 

16th of August - Arriving in Kent, Washington 
Excited, and a bit nervous, we started our journey by leaving Gothenburg airport at 6:20 (AM) 

local time. After transfer in Amsterdam we arrived in Seattle at 11:09 (AM) local time. Here 

JoAnn Debo, Development Manager at One Eighty, met us. JoAnn is one of the persons that 

we had been in regular contact with prior to our travel and it was really nice to finally meet 

her in person! She drove us to our hotel that we were supposed to stay at during our time in 

Seattle, and then took us for a well-deserved lunch! The conversation during lunch went into 

the theme of our hopes and expectations of this trip. 
 

That evening we were invited to dinner at JoAnns and her husband Franks house in Kent 

outside Seattle. Frank was the chef of the evening and made us delicious chicken for the main 

course followed by ice-cream topped with cut donuts and oaked smoked chocolate chip for 

dessert! We had a lovely time with the best of company and food!  

 

17th of August - Arriving at One Eighty 

home office in Seattle 

Monday morning and first day at Leisure 

Care University! JoAnn picked us up at the 

hotel and drove us to Seattle and the head 

quarter of One Eighty. The office is located 

in an impressive high rise in downtown 

Seattle on the 18th and 19th floor. The view 

is a 360 degree, incredibly impressive, 

panoramic view over Seattle.  
 

We were introduced to most of the One 

Eighty and Leisure Care employee and the 

whole day was filled with meetings with 

people from different sections of the 

company that works with Leisure Care.  

We had the opportunity to meet personnel 

from almost every department of the 

company, which gave us ample insight 

about their work, how they have come to 

where they are today, and of course ask all 

possible questions we had. This was a great 

introduction to what the head quarter does 
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and how they connect to the communities and works to help the General Managers, but also 

on how they develop new communities throughout the United States.  
 

The people who works at the head quarter comes from many different backgrounds and 

everyone had their story to tell about how they came to work for Leisure Care and how they 

ended up at the home office. Many of them had started their career at a retirement 

community and worked their way up to General Manager before taking the step to the head 

quarter. Even if everyone that we were lucky enough to meet loved their work at the office, 

some of them really missed their work at the communities and everybody described that time 

of their career as extremely important for their current work as a Vice President or Manager. 
 

Evening 

After a long and eventful day at the 

office it was time for Happy Hour 

with JoAnn, Madison, Jenn, Olivia 

and Erin from the office. We started 

out near the office where we tried 

some American snacks and then we 

continued to ά/ŀǇƛǘŀƭ Iƛƭƭέ in central 

Seattle were the view over the city 

was really beautiful!  
 

Afterwards we were glad that 

Madison and Erin had the time to 

show us around the city!   

 

18th of August - Meetings at home office and arriving in Spokane 

The day started off by going back to the head quarter for the last meetings before departure 

to the community in Spokane. This time we had the opportunity to learn more about the One 

Eighty Foundation, the TREEO project and talk to the Project and Development Manager as 

well as the Health and Wellness Director. All very interesting and lots of new educational 

information about the company and how it is operating.  
 

Arriving in Spokane 

When we arrived to warm, sunny and smoky (due to forest fires around Washington state) 

Spokane at 4.00 PM we went directly and brought our rental car so that we could continue on 

to the community. 
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Arriving at Fairwinds 

All the people that we had met at the 

office were talking about the General 

Manager working at Fairwinds Spokane 

and how lucky we were to be able to 

meet and learn from her. So we were 

really excited when we finally had the 

pleasure to meet Holli and her team! 

As soon as we arrived we were offered 

to join dinner at Davenport, to 

celebrate the newly graduated servers 

working at the community, and of 

course we wanted to join!  
 

After a cheerful dinner we headed back to the community to get settled in the guest suites 

and prepare for our first day at the community.  

 

19th of August - First day at Fairwinds Spokane 
We started this day in the best possible way, with breakfast, Leisure Care style. As a resident 

at Fairwinds you are able to have full seated service at breakfast, lunch and dinner. From the 

menu you can pick your favorite of the day and get it served while seated. Their goal at 

Fairwinds Spokane is to give a five star restaurant experience to their residents, every single 

time.  
 

Full and satisfied it was time to start the day. General Manager Holli gave us a tour around the 

community before it was time to join Judi at the front desk. During our time at Fairwinds we 

were able to participate and learn from all of the different departments working on the 

community. So after a few hours seeing and experiencing the busy life as a receptionist at 

Fairwinds, it was time to join Heather, the concierge.  
 

Heather welcomed us to her office and showed us what the title concierge includes. She is 

responsible for all services the residents may want such as drives, shopping and also the lists 

of activities handed by the Activity Director. After the theoretical completion we followed her 

in the town car to pick up one of the residents and drive her back to the community after her 

doctors appointment, and then to the pet store to buy supplies for another resident. 
  

The first day at Fairwinds Spokane finished off with dinner in the dining room with the 

residents, ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƻƳƻǊǊƻǿ ƳƛƎƘǘ ōǊƛƴƎΧ  
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20th of August - Aloha Hawaii!  
This day was all in the Hawaiian 

theme! On Monday 24th of August 

some of the residents at Fairwinds 

travelled to Hawaii for vacation. So 

to get into the true Hawaiian mood 

we started early with a Hula Hula 

contest. When everyone felt 

smooth and happy after dancing it 

was time to get this party starting! 

Piña Colada or Mai Thai for 

everyone! 

  

After a couple of drinks we continued the 

party in the dining room where they now 

were serving the most delicious buffet, 

Hawaiian style! 

  

This fun and joyful day finished off with 

entertainment. Professional Hula Hula 

dancers came to show us contestant 

from the Hula Hula contest held earlier 

in the day how it is supposed to look like 

while shaking those hips! 
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21st of August ς Friday fun at Fairwinds 
This particularly smoky Friday started at the Sales and Marketing department with Christa. In 

this department there are three people working together: Christa, Vickie and Dalton. Christa 

is the one who mainly takes care of all the tours of the community. When someone is ready 

to deposit and (hopefully) sign a lease she passes them on to Vickie who takes care of all 

paper work and helps the new residents to organize their move. She offers help with 

everything from selling their house to find movers. Dalton is the Marketing and Outreach 

Coordinator and works a lot with the events that they offer on and off the community. Even 

though they all have main tasks, they work as a team and Christa tells us how they often help 

each other and brainstorm together to be as creative and efficient as possible.  
 

As a part of the Leisure Care way of thinking they work with Creative Follow Up. This is a part 

of their personal impression on people and making people feeling seen and understood. As 

this part of the process of moving into a retirement community is very sensitive to the 

potential residents and their family, Christa Vickie and Dalton are very careful and adjustable 

in their approach. Making people feeling comfortable with them is a huge part of the job and I 

notice that they all are very good at connecting with people, but also compassionate and 

understanding. They constantly work on getting to know the potential residents and their 

family, and then, as a Creative Follow Up, get back to them in a suitable and creative way that 

suit them, just so that they will have that feeling of understanding and that they have been 

heard. I really think their work on the community is remarkable and truly inspiring!  
 

After our meeting with Sales and Marketing we headed to a staff meeting for everyone. Holli 

handed out their "star-awards", a 10 dollar voucher for staff members who were nominated 

by either residents or other staff member for doing something special, and then she went 

through general information about what was going on at Fairwinds and Leisure Care. 

 

Then we were supposed to go "competitive shopping" to see a few other retirement 

communities in Spokane and what they have to offer and how they differ from Fairwinds. 

Unfortunately the winds were blowing the smoke from the, now even bigger, fires in our 

direction so we were advised to stay inside. We ended up driving around to view the 

competitors from the car. 

 

22nd and 23rd of August ς Weekend at 

Fairwinds 
On our first and only weekend at the 

community we went downtown to have a 

look at the city of Spokane. We walked 

through the streets and "Riverfront Park" 

and then we took an Uber back to 

Fairwinds.  
 



 
 

7 
 

On Sunday we joined on the weekly bus trip 

with the residents to go on their "scenic 

drive", which this time took us to the 

countryside outside Spokane. Unfortunately 

the smoke was heavy and, as you can see, 

obstructed the view a bit. But the drive is 

much appreciated by the residents and it is 

easy to see why. 

 

24th of August ς Guest Services 
Fairwinds offer a lot of different exercise 

classesΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ άSitterciseέ 

and we were there to join them. 

ά{ƛǘǘŜǊŎƛǎŜέ is, as the name refers to, a 

class were you do different exercises while 

seated or with help from the chair for 

balance. This is one of the most popular 

classes amongst the residents.  
 

Later it was time to explore the Guest Service department. This department handles 

Housekeeping, Concierge, Transportation services, Activities and Prime Fit. Since we already 

had been to the other parts of the department, we spent this day with the housekeepers. But 

first, a game of Wii-bowling! Unfortunately for us, the residents at Fairwinds are very skilled, 

and ended up kicking our butts!  

 

25th of August ς New Employee Orientation 
Yoga in the morning is good for you, so Yoga in the morning it is! This senior adapted Yoga 

class is another of the exercises that is regularly offered at Fairwinds, and of course we had to 

try it out.  
 

Smooth and relaxed we continued ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘƛǎ ŘŀȅΩǎ ŀǎǎƛƎƴƳŜƴǘ, the New Employee Orientation. 

This is an education that all new employees at a Leisure Care community gets and it is formed 

to give an overall insight into the company 

and its core values. It covers all of the 

departments and they all have a chance to 

show, inform and educate about their units.  
 

On the evening we joined the residents on 

the patio for a summer concert, which was 

a much appreciated end to the day!  


